West	End Association P.	O. Box 161 W	inston-Salem,	N.C.	27102	Dues	for 1981	
	Single \$7.50 yr.	Family	\$10.00 yr.		Senior	Citizens	\$5.00 yr.	
Name								
Addr	ess				North Control			.,
Phon	е	Comments			A			

RESCHEDULED DUE TO RAIN
MIME CONCERT, HOME-MADE ICE
CREAM, CONTEST, PICNIC
TUESDAY, AUGUST 4, 6:00 PM

The West End Association Post Office Box 161 Winston-Salem, N.C. 27102

BULK RATE
U.S.POSTAGE
PAID
Winston-Salem, N.C.
Permit NO. 419



Bill & Doris Wise 1113 W. 4th Street Winston-Salem, N.C. 27101



Minutes for July 81

By and for the West End Neighborhood

West End Newsletter July

Minutes of July 1981 Meeting

The July meeting of the West End Association was held on July 14 at the home of Glen and Joyce Gravlee. We started the meeting late and without a quorum but eventually nine of the twelve board seats were filled and all four officers were present. Note: Mike Page has resigned and Chuck Hothckiss has been appointed to fill the Vice President post until the September general meeting.

There have been a number of actions intended to make the West Ender a more useful communication network and Julia Wilson has taken on a task which should be another step in that direction. Julia will be our real estate coordinator. The idea is to make us all aware of whats happening to the property in West End. Whats for sale, whats for rent, whats been sold and who the new buyers are. Whats happening on the tax front and any other information that you feel is of interest to the community. Julia is not in the real estate business - she will not act as an agent - she will put the information in the West Ender.

Don Kirk & Chuck Hotchkiss reported that as of June 30 our records indicate that more than 1/3 of our members have not paid their 1981 dues which were due January 1, 1981. Bills are being mailed to those folks.

The programs in Grace Court are rolling along thanks to a lot of hard work by Mary Beth Chapman and Susan Rosen. Another MIME Concert will be coming up on July 28 and there will be band concerts in August and September - eat your heart out Graylyn! The July 28 MIME Concert will have two additional attractions. First it will be a Hat Nite - there will be a prize for the most interesting, bizarre, wild hat in the crowd. One fabulous prize. And, it will be homemade ice cream nite! Please call Jim or Carlie Hughes to tell them how much you can bring and they will try to work out what flavor would be desirable.

Ann Freeman presented the stained glass plaque commissioned by the West End Association this spring. The 12 by 14 inch "window" is patterned after the West End logo and uses beveled glass to highlight the design, Four local artists submitted designs for the plaque which will be awarded annually to the West End Association member who has won the Meritorious Service award. The Chrysalis Art Glass Co, on Brookstown Avenue was awarded the contract and produced this handsome piece.

Bill Wise.

The next board meeting of the West End Association will be held at the home of Chuck and Liz Hotchkiss (1029 W. End Blvd.) at 8:00 p.m. Tuesday, August 11, 1981

Personal and Home Protection

Protecting your home from vandals and/or thieves. We continue to experience breakins and robberies in all sections of West End and although it is frustrating to think that thieves can operate right under our noses and get away with it, the police and home protection specialists say that there are a number of ways to make your property appear a high risk case to thieves and to back up that appearance!

Appearance is the key. If the house looks as if no one is at home or no one is looking after the property, it is likely to become a candidate for futher tests by the thief. The simple thing is to ring the door bell and/or walk around the house. If there is mail laying around they can get the name of the resident, look up the phone number and check it out with a series of calls. If the yard is unkept, newspapers not taken in, if the sidewalk looks unused, if the porch furniture does not move for a week, if there is no car in the driveway or parked over the oil spot at the curb, and nobody at home, idea gets stronger and stronger. If the house is dark two or three evenings or has just one small light burning in the same place all the time, the invitation to break in increases.

So what can you do? First, DO NOT STOP THE PAPER AND THE MAIL! Stopping these items involves a lot of people and a number of records. There are a number of chances for the wrong people to learn that you will be gone for a week or two. And you need to have an adult around your place every day. Twice or three times a day - to look around, to move the porch furniture, to park their car in the drive, to mow the lawn and trim as you do regularly. An adult because young people are not generally good at details and this is a detail job, it must be done correctly every day without fail. Equip your home with some ligh timers and let them run all the time. Use at least two in the main section and one in a bedroom. Add a timer in the bathroom when you go away. You must have a neighbor who will swap house watching chores with you and if you spend \$25.00 for some timers to protect a "\$1,000" investment in personel possessions seems money well spent. More on home security next month. -Security Committee-

REAL ESTATE CORNER

Reversing its position, Board of Directors of the West End Association has decided not to rely on the professional real estate community to help in publishing a monthly article concerning real estate affairs in our neighborhood. Instead, Julia Wilson (817 West End Blvd., Telephone No. 727-1110) has volunteered to be responsible for coordinating, collecting and disseminating real estate information related to the West End neighborhood. It is our hope to be able to maintain a listing of homes for sale, whether by owner or by agent in the West End, and as well a listing of all apartments available for rent. We hope to publish such information monthly in the newsletter and ask that our members please work closely with Julia Wilson in seeing that these listings are current and comprehensive. We hope through the newsletter to create a new vehicle which should strengthen the ability of our members to sell and rent their property. We hope by our August newsletter to begin a tentative initial listing of all such properties or rentals.

By creating a central listing and by giving high visibility to it through monthly publication in the Westender, we hope to answer our community's need for such a communication devise. If you are contacted by individuals seeking real estate purchase or rental information, please have them contact Julia Wilson.

CLASSIFIEDS

Restored townhouse located at 844 West Fourth Street available in September for professional offices. Nearly 3000 sq. ft. with eight rooms (four with fireplaces), two bathrooms and storage room on upper three floors; three rooms plus bath and storage room in lower level with private entrance from rear parking area. New three zone heating/cooling. New wiring and plumbing. Completely redecorated. Limited free parking. Call 768-5144 or 723-0606 evenings.

Married couple with no children want 2 bedroom apartment in West End area. 748-4150 or 595-8132.

New attorney looking for a 1 or 2 BR apartment in West End or nearby, beginning Aug. 1 or Sept. 1. I have no pets or children and am willing to share. Please contact Jane in Chapel Hill at 942-1559.

ART AND SOCIAL CALENDAR

Don't forget to mark your calendars for Tuesday evening July 28 at 7:00, where in Grace Court the second scheduled Mime Concert will be performed. This will also be the occassion for our second annual old fashioned ice cream party. All members are encouraged to crank up a gallon of their favorite ice cream recipe and bring it to the park that evening. Please call Carly Hughes at 727-1020 for additional details.

August 11 - 7:30 p.m. - Grace Court: A Harp Flute Duo from the N. C. School of the Arts will perform.

If our request for a grant to the projects pool of the Art's Council is accepted, every Sunday evening at 7:30 p.m. beginning with Sunday, August 16 through and including the last Sunday in September, the Little Wachovia Symphony will conduct a band concert at the Gazebo in Grace Court. Each performance will last for an hour and you and your families are cordially invited to participate in the fun and bring a picnic supper with you.

We want to take this opportunity to thank Mary Beth Blackwell Chapman and Susan Rosen for their tremendous efforts in making this first season of performances in Grace Court such a rich one. Their efforts to establish "MUSIC IN THE PARK" deserves our applause and gratitude. A fall jazz concert is also to be added to the agenda in early October.

If you have any comments or suggestions regarding future performances in the park, please contact Susan at 725-0080 or Mary Beth at 723-7620.

S. Carlyle Salon

848 West Fifth Street Winston-Salem

Gregory Carlyle, formerly a stylist with Vidal Sassoon and Mr. Kenneth is pleased to announce...

Curtis Bischer — Stylist

Lance Crumley — Stylist

Donna Carlyle — Make-up — Skin Care

Please Call for a Free Consultation

Parking

725-9163